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Meeting #689 
 

CAPISTRANO BAY DISTRICT 

AGENDA REPORT 

November 15, 2022 

 

Old Business 

ITEM 9a 

 
Food Scraps Recycling/State Law/Senate Bill 1383 

 
This is a reminder for property owners that the State passed Senate Bill 1383 into law as of January 
2021, making it mandatory for California residents (and commercial properties as well) to begin 
separating food scraps from their regular household trash. 
 
To accommodate the containment of household food scraps, the District will be providing the 
small green half-size trash barrels to property owners free of charge.  These barrels are identical 
to all the other trash barrels in use, just are much smaller in size. 
 
District staff has conducted a field survey and has determined there are 100 existing trash 
enclosures here on Beach Road that have enough space to fit in one of those half-size barrels, 
which are on order through CR&R Trash Company and are expected to be delivered to us 
sometime in December. 
 
As soon as we have a delivery date, homeowners will be mailed a second notice and flyer, and the 
District will organize the distribution of the food scraps barrels to your trash enclosures when they 
are delivered. 


